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(MORE)

INT. BATHROOM - DAY

We see three Italian/Mediteranean men walk into a bathroom 
towards the HOT TUB. The three men are all named Tony. TONY 
A. TONY P. And SKINNY TONY. They are all wearing robes. They 
stop and face the camera.

TONY A
Hey, how you doing? Welcome to 
Guidos in Speedos. The only advice 
talk show.

(they disrobe)



With balls.



They all grab their balls while wearing only speedo briefs 
and gold chains.



TONY P
Fogheduboudit. Let’s get in the 
jacuzzi. Might as well be 
comfortable.



SKINNY TONY



I already got the cooler with the 
beer ready.

TONY A.
Little known fact. The Jacuzzi was 
invented by an Italian named Roy 
Jacuzzi. That ain’t BS. That’s a 
fact.

They sit in the hot tub. Tony A passes each a beer. They see 
the telephone is blinking red.



TONY A
It looks like some mook is already 
calling.



He presses the button.



TONY A (CONT’D)
Hey stoonad. You’re on the air with 
the Guidos in Speedos. What’s your 
question?

We hear a MALE VOICE on the intercom. His name is JOE.



JOE (O.C.)



Hey yuze guys. My name is Joe from 
Passaic. And my girlfriend was 
tossing my salad the other day, 
right. 
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JOE(cont'd)

(MORE)

And I couldn’t help but notice she 
was flossing...with my pubes.



They all laugh.

Anyways. Her birthday is coming up 
and I want to do something special 
for her and I wanted to know. What 
is the best way to shave your 
balls?

Skinny Tony puts down his beer.



SKINNY TONY



I gots this one fellas. Joe, we all 
understand how important good 
hygiene is. Look at Tony P here. He 
just finally got his toenail fungus 
cleared up after fighting it for 
four years.



Tony P lifts up his foot.

TONY P
You aint lying. Them slants do some 
good work.

SKINNY TONY



So we definitely think it is in 
your best interests to leave well 
enough alone. Four out of five 
dentists agree that flossing is THE 
most important act of dental 
hygiene. In fact, studies show that 
proper, daily flossing can decrease 
the risk of gingivitis by up to 
75%! That ain't BS - that's a fact!  
You want your girlfriend to keep 
them pearly whites, right? You keep 
it au naturale and she can floss 
out that Italian sausage while 
she's filling up on tossed salad, 
if you know what I mean.

JOE



Hey. You knows. I aint never 
thought about it that way. 
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JOE(cont'd)
Plus, think of all the loot I can 
save by not buying floss at the 
local mini mart. Hey Tony A. You 
still taking bets on the ponies?

TONY A
Yea. On the corner of 3rd and 
Madison. It looks like a condemned 
building but knock three times, 
kick once, knock twice. Capisce?

JOE



Capito, paisan.

Skinny Tony interrupts. He adresses the fat Tony’s.

SKINNY TONY



Whoah. Hey. Why don’t you camel 
jockies hijack a different 
conversation?



Now he adresses Joe again.

SKINNY TONY (CONT’D)



Joe, you sound like a good old 
guido whose parents are from the 
old country, am I right?

JOE



Yea. Naples. I never been though.

SKINNY TONY



You should go some time. Did you 
know Naples is the fourth richest 
city in Italy?  And it was the most 
bombed Italian city during dubya 
dubya eye eye.  That ain't BS - 
that's a fact!  Now, I want you to 
think about this. You're gonna get 
all lathered up, right? You're 
gonna grab that razor and start 
shavin' and whacking and trimmin', 
right? Where you gonna stop? You 
don't know, do you? You'd look like 
a friggin' orangutan. Boys, show 
him what he'd look like.

Tony A and Tony P hold up a picture of a bald-chested 
orangutan.



4.

JOE



Hey yuze guys. Thanks for the 
advice. I really didn’t want to 
manscape my babalones. God Bless 
you guys. See yuze on 3rd and 
Madison tomorrow.

They all raise their beer bottles ready to toast.



ALL 3 GUIDOS



Salude! Tony P looks at the phone.

TONY P
Looks like we got a call from River 
Street in Paterson.



TONY A
Hey. That’s where I’m from. Let me 
get this.

(to the caller)
Hey boombats, hows my P Town 
brother?



CALLER #2 (O.C.)
Hey Tony A. Guess who this is?



TONY A
Oh. Shit. Hey fellas. It’s Bobby 
Ballbreakers. Best pool hustler in 
the Tri-State area. How are ya 
Bobby?

BOBBY BALLBREAKERS (O.C.)
Not so good. See. The problem is. 
My wife put on a few pounds. Like, 
I don’t know, 250 of them, right. 
And the only way I can really has 
sex with her is if she’s on top, 
right. And you know how humid it is 
here right?



TONY A
I feel your pain.

BOBBY BALLBREAKERS



And with electricity prices on the 
rise...



All three guys do a “Hurry Up” motion with their fingers.
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TONY A
What is your question Bobby?



BOBBY BALLBREAKERS



It’s like this. She sweats too 
damned much under her tits. To the
point where it’s dripping all over 
my face, the pillows, the sheets, 
on the floor. Everywhere. It’s like 
a swimming pool, right. What can I 
do to remedy this inconvenient 
truth?

TONY P
Sounds to me like your wife has a 
case of hiperhydosis.  Typically 
this condition is quite easily 
managed.  But one complaint amongst 
suffers is that they get nervous 
because they sweat, then sweat 
because they're nervous.  Talk 
about your catch-22s...  Kinda like 
Skinny Tony.  He ain't got no balls 
because he can't get laid, but he 
can't get laid because he ain't got 
no balls.  And that ain't BS - 
that's a fact.  Anyways, the 
solution to your problem is easy.

TONY A
I have the same problem with under 
the boob sweat and a really fat 
wife. What I do is I take her maxi 
pads, the triple extra large, super 
absorbent ones and place two under 
each tit. Then I take some bungee 
cord and wrap it around my chest to 
hold them all in place. This works 
really great, especially when I go 
to the gym.

SKINNY TONY



When the hell you ever workout at a 
gym?



TONY A
I said I go to the gym. I ain’t 
never said I workout. I go to check 
out the 16 year old girls in their 
short shorts. Nice upskirt shots. 
Lots of them shave nowadays.
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EVERYONE
FORGETABOUTIT!!!!

BOBBY BALLBREAKERS



Oh man do I love young chicks.



TONY P
Okay Bobby. Hope that helps and say 
hello to everyone for us.
The phone is disconnected.

They look at the poster of Tony Soprano and raise their 
glasses in a toast.

TONY A.
(to the poster)

Hey Tony. How you doing.

<<INSERT POSTER OF TONY SOPRANO>>

TONY SOPRANO POSTER



Go fuck yourself.

SKINNY TONY



Okay we got time for one more call.

He presses a button on the phone. 

SKINNY TONY



Okay caller. You’re on the air. 
What ails you that we can bails 
you...out of? 

(laughs)
Okay. Only I thought that was 
funny. Ask away.

The caller sounds like a Black man.

JAMAL
Hey, uh. Yea. How you doin? My name 
is...uh...Jamal. 

The guys can hear a LADY talking in the background and Jamal 
telling her to be quiet.

TONY P.
Hurry up before my nuts get 
flaccid.
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(MORE)

JAMAL
The problem I’m having is that I’m 
doing this Italian chick and uh...I 
forgot to pull out and now she 
pregnant.

All the guys shake their heads.



TONY P.
Oh man. Jamal, if that is indeed 
your real name. You are in 
something so deep, you’re seeing 
upside down Chinamen.



SKINNY TONY



And it’s obvious by this phone call 
that her father has no idea about 
you two?



JAMAL
Yea. He don’t know nothing about 
nothing.



SKINNY TONY



I hate to tell you this but there 
is no easy way to tell that young 
lady’s, what’s her name again?

ITALIAN GIRL (O.C.)



Tell her my name is Maria.

JAMAL
She says, I mean her name is Maria.

SKINNY TONY



Yea. There will be no easy way to 
tell Maria’s father.



TONY P.
I agree. What I would suggest is 
that you two’s get an abortion and 
not even mention it to Maria’s 
father then break up and Maria can 
find another fine Italian man to 
marry.

TONY A.
Hey. Slow down now fellas. We are 
Catholics and no Catholics get 
abortions. That’s murder. Be happy 
the pope doesn’t watch this fine 
show. 
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TONY A.(cont'd)
Now that aside, interracial 
marriage in the United States has 
been fully legal in all U.S. states 
since the 1967 Supreme Court 
decision that deemed anti-
miscegenation laws 
unconstitutional, with many states 
choosing to legalize interracial 
marriage at much earlier dates. As 
a matter of fact, multiracial 
Americans numbered 9 million in 
2010, or 2.9% of the total 
population, but only 5.6% of the 
population under age 18. That ain’t 
no B.S. That’s a fact.



JAMAL
Yea, I’m feeling ya Tony A.



TONY P.
(to Jamal)



Shut up stupid.
(to Tony P.)



That’s fine and dandy for other 
people, but how would you feel if 
it was your daughter that got 
knocked up by Jamal?



TONY A.
I wouldn’t have a problem with it 
one bit. Although bi-racial 
children experience prejudice 
growing up, alot of them have grown 
up to be very successful, like 
Halle Berry.



SKINNY TONY



Oscar winner.



TONY A.
Booker T. Washington.



SKINNY TONY



His mother was a mulato slave and 
his father was white.



TONY A.
Bob Marley.



TONY P.
No way. I thought he was Jamaiican.
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SKINNY TONY



Yea. He was born to a White English 
father and Jamaican mother.



TONY A.
Alicia Keys.



SKINNY TONY



White mother, black father. Fapped 
to her earlier.

TONY A.
Lenny Kravitz.

SKINNY TONY



The zebra George Jefferson kept 
talking about. His mother played 
Helen on The Jeffersons, who 
herself was in an interracial 
marriage.

TONY A.
Those are just the famous children 
of interracial marriages. Who 
knows. Maybe Jamals kid will grow 
up to be president of America one 
day. Like President Obama.

SKINNY TONY



White mother, Nigerian father.



TONY P.
I thought he was a moozlim?



They can hear Jamal and Maria whispering over the line.



JAMAL
You know. You’re right Tony A. 
Guess what? Maria is actually 
Connie. Your daughter.



The trio drop their beers. Tony P and Skinny Tony’s heads 
slump to their chests.



Tony A slowly gets out of the jacuzzi and goes towards the 
cameras.



TONY A.
Connie. I swear to God I’m going to 
kill you when I catch you.
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CONNIE
But daddy. You just said that you 
wouldn’t care if...



TONY A.
You shut your <bleep bleep> mouth 
shut you <bleep>ing whore. I’m 
going to get your boyfriend and rip 
his <bleep bleep bleep bleept> nuts 
off and...

JAMAL
But sir, our baby can grow up to be 
President one...

TONY A.
Not my daughter. Not while I’m 
alive. Wait until your mother finds 
out.



CONNIE
But daddy. I love Mark.

Tony P grabs the camera and screams into it now but every 
word is bleeped out.



TONY A.
You better get your <BLEEP 
BLEEEEEEP>

Roll credits.



FADE TO BLACK.




